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Rule Change Type Effective Date Draft Received Board Action

Extraordinary 9/1/2024 3/21/2024

Extraordinary Change Reason

This rule change is extraordinary due to the need for more awareness by exhibitors when un-harnessing a 
horse, to not remove the bridle before the horse is fully un-hitched from the vehicle. This is a major safety 
concern during combination classes at competitions and the division has had several instances of loose 
horses due to the bridle being removed before the horse is un-hitched from the vehicle.

Rule Change Intent

During the Carriage Pleasure Combination classes, horses are first judged while driven and are then un-harnessed and ridden for a second round of judging. 
The horses are unharnessed in the competition arena, in which safety is of paramount importance. This rule change is necessary in order to bring awareness 
to the exhibitor for the major safety concern for a horse being unharnessed, to be fully un-hitched from the vehicle before any part of the bridle is removed. 
There have been several instances at competitions of horses putting themselves, other horses, exhibitors, and spectators in danger due to a loose horse 
whose bridle was removed while still hitched to the vehicle. This is a vital step in unharnessing/unhitching the horse, to not remove the bridle before the horse 
is completely un-hitched from the vehicle.

Proponent Details Contact Information

Carriage Pleasure Driving Ashton Street

astreet@usef.org
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